









March 25, 2020

As a result of the announcement of the World Health Organization describing the outbreak of COVID-19 as a pandemic and the Executive Orders 2020-020 and 2020-023 issued by the Puerto Rico governor, Wanda Vázquez, in preventing and controlling the dissemination of this virus to protect the wellbeing of our citizens, the Puerto Rico Treasury Department has issued new guidance in respect to the filing date of 2019 Informative Returns without penalties.



Julio Villegas Audit Partner and Head of Outsourcing T(1) 787 754 1915 E julio.villegas@pr.gt.com

In order to avoid unreasonable setback to employers and withholding agents regarding their responsibility to file 2019 Informative Returns and being consistent with the objective of the OE-2020-023, the Puerto Rico Treasury Department has amended Informative Bulletin 20-08, through the Administrative Determination No. 20-09, to inform that the period of non-applicability of penalties will be extended until Friday, May 15, 2020, as long as the filing of 2019 Informative Returns are completed in SURI.

All previous dispositions issued by the Puerto Rico Department of Treasury in relation to the 2019 Informative Returns filing due date are without effect.

The dispositions of this Informative Bulletin are effective immediately.

Informative Bulletin No. 20-08 (BI RI 20-08)

Administrative Determination No. 20-09 (BI RI 20-09)

At Kevane Grant Thornton we provide our clients with personalized attention, valuable advice and recommendations, tailored solutions and direct access to technical experts to help clients resolve issues and identify opportunities.

Visit our website to view additional articles www.grantthornton.pr



DISCLAIMER: This update and its content do not constitute advice. Clients should not act solely on the basis of the material contained in this publication. It is intended for information purposes only and should not be regarded as specific advice. In addition, advice from proper consultant should be obtained prior to taking action on any issue dealt with this update.

© 2020 Kevane Grant Thornton LLP All rights reserved. Kevane Grant Thornton LLP is a member firm of Grant Thornton International Ltd (GTIL). GTIL and the member firms are not a worldwide partnership. Services are delivered by the member firms. GTIL and its member firms are not agents of, and do not obligate, one another and are not liable for one another's acts or omissions. Please visit www.grantthornton.pr for further details.